Faculty Council Minutes

Thursday, September 18, 2003

Call to order:  Dr. Braun called the meeting to order at approximately 12:05pm in LEC 12.

Members present:  Tom Barnett, John Becsi, Jim Braun, Angelyn Hayes Cheyne, Debra Cody, Lisa Eichelberger, Tom Harden, Sharon Hoffman, Mary Hudachek-Buswell, Cathy Jeffrey, Bobby Marcus, Gary May, George Nakos, Sharon Sellers, Michael Terapane and Joe Trachtenberg

Others present:  Renee Ahmann, Cathie Aust, Diane Burns, Annita Hunt, James Mackin, Debbie Meyer, Bud Miller, Patrick O’Hare, Judith Plawecki, Rick Reynolds, Brad Rice, Art Rosser, Jamye Sanders, Ray Wallace and Martha Wicker

Minutes:  Minutes of September 4th were approved by FC.  Posting of the minutes will be on the Academic Affairs website once completed.  The chairman stated that reports would be the first item on the agenda for the rest of the school year instead of old business.  

Reports:

CAPC:  Will have a report at next meeting.

Promotion and Tenure Subcommittee-the chair:  

· First meeting scheduled for Friday, September 19th and will report at next FC meeting.

Faculty Manual Review Subcommittee-the chair:  

· Michael Terapane has been selected to chair this committee, which met on Tuesday, September 16th.  

· Section 100 will be the first section to be reviewed.  

· The committee will release each section for review and solicit comments from the faculty as sections are completed.  

· They are also reviewing the responsibility and structure of the grant coordinator within the individual schools.

QEP Data Review – Jim Mackin:  

· Handouts were passed out with data surveys and data for student success.  

· Dr. Mackin discussed each slide in depth.  

· In April, 2003, a survey was conducted by students in four different areas that are relevant to students’ success.  These include the following:  college experience, faculty instructions, academic support service and advisement and orientation.  The area which received the highest rating was faculty instruction!  The results of the survey will be posted on the SACS website.  

· Rick Reynolds reported that students on probation (2.0 and below) have been called and invited to come in for peer tutoring.  

· The program tutors 20-40 students daily.  

· Dr. Mackin stated that academic intervention needs to be handled more effectively and presented a proposal for reporting mid-semester advisory grades.  

· FC voted to place proposal on website with minutes for faculty viewing and have item on October 2nd FC agenda.        

Provost:  Sustained until next meeting.

President:  Has a meeting with the Chancellor next week concerning budget cut for next fiscal year.  There will be a 2.5% cut in January and probably more later in the year.

Old Business:

Parking:  

· Dr. Braun met with Bruce Holmes concerning faculty and staff parking and found out that it is during the peak hours when the lot is full.  

· FC needs to make faculty aware of picking up current parking sticker to help security with identification.  

· Patrick O’Hare made the FC aware that parking lines would be painted and striping within the spaces will be expanded.  

· Mr. Holmes will be at the next FC.

New Business:

CCSU Smoking Policy:  The student government proposed a policy for nonsmoking within 30 feet of any entrance to buildings and Dr. Harden is approving the policy this week.  A draft of the policy was made available.  

Meeting adjourned at approximately 1:20pm.

Submitted:

Jamye Sanders

Secretary to the Council

Mid-Semester Advisory Grade

Proposal

By the Monday before midterm of each academic semester, mid-semester advisory grades will be posted to the Digital University Campus Kiosk (DUCK) by instructors of all 1000-, 2000-, and 3000-level courses.  A grade of A. B, C, D, F, S, or U will be entered for each student in each appropriate course. Mid-semester advisory grade reports will be made available through the DUCK to all students and the advisors of the students.  The Center for Academic Assistance will use the mid-semester advisory grades to identify “at-risk” students and take remedial action.
